KRR/
DUNNEDIN

ventures inc.
October 2, 2017 Original via mail

Tara Arko

Director, Technical Services
Nunavut Impact Review Board
PO Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0CO

Dear Ms. Arko,

RE: KAHUNA PROJECT — CLOSURE OF FIELD OPERATIONS — September 28, 2017
NIRB File Number 15EN028

This letter notifies NIRB that Dunnedin Venture’s 2017 exploration program on the Kahuna Project has been
completed. All operations were ceased on September 28, 2017 and the crew left Rankin Inlet on September
30, 2017. The 2017 exploration program included soil and till sampling, geological mapping and rock sampling.

e General company and staff contact information:
Dunnedin Ventures Inc.
Suite 1020-800 West Pender Street
Vancouver, BC, V6C 2V6
Tel: (604) 646-8351
Fax: (604) 646-4526

Chris Taylor, President, CEO & Director

Tel: (604) 646-8351

Email: ctaylor@dunnedinventures.com
Bob Singh, VP Exploration

Mobile: (604) 809-2063

Email: bsingh@dunnedinventures.com
Emily McNie, Exploration Geologist

Email: emilym@kivalligenergy.com

Regards,

TNV L

Emily McNie
Exploration Geologist
Dunnedin Ventures Inc.
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